
 

PINE CREEK COMMUNITY RESTORATION   
                               Pine Creek Community Restoration Long Term Restoration Organization                          
                              P.O. Box 47 Rosalia, WA 99170 (509) 939-6005   Email:   PCCRLTRO@gmail.com 
 

Revised December 2022 

 

Dear Pine Creek Community Member: 
 
The PCCRLTRO supports the recovery and rebuilding goals of those who have been affected by 
the fire and decided to remain residents of Pine City and Malden. 
 
If you need assistance for fire-related recovery support (such as building materials, replacement 
of items lost in the fire, support for fire-related mental health care, employment re-training), 
please complete this brief request form. (Unfortunately, the PCCRLTRO is unable to provide 
ongoing support for monthly bills or payments, gasoline purchases or personal business 
expenses.) 
 
Please return the completed form as an email attachment to PCCRLTRO@gmail.com; through 
the US mail at PO Box 47, Rosalia WA 99170; or in the PCCRLTRO drop box at Malden Town 
Hall. 
 
This PCCRLTRO support is not associated with case management.  We will not ask you for 
personal financial information.  Our only requirement is that you sign the form stating that you 
verify the information you have shared is true.   
 
As a reminder, to be eligible for this assistance, you  

1. Must be a resident of Pine City or Malden at the time of the fire 
2. Must plan on staying or returning to the Pine Creek Community 
3. Request for assistance must be fire recovery related (for example: building materials, 

replacement of items lost in the fire, support for fire-related mental health care, employment 
retraining). PCCRLTRO is unable to provide ongoing support for monthly bills, gasoline purchases 
or personal business expenses. 

4. Must complete and sign the request form and return it to the PCCRLTRO as an email 
attachment, through the US mail at PO 47, Rosalia WA 99170, or in the drop box at Malden 
Town Hall. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact us at (509) 939-6005 or PCCRLTRO@gmail.com.  
 
We are here to support your recovery. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
YOUR LTRO BOARD 
Scott Carlon, Larry Frick, Kim Heck, John Lenz, Christine Oakley, Janell Turner 
 
Chandelle Frick, Acting Director 
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